MUNICIPAL CORPORATION SHIMLA

If;lo. MCS/PD/AMRUT/ZOZZ‘[QL Dated: pg .04.2022
I‘om'

Commissioner
Municipal Corporation Shimla

To,
The Divisional Forest Officer (R)
Forest Department, Khalini, Shimla
Himachal Pradesh

Subject: Diversion of 0.2701 ha forest land in favour of Commissioner Municipal
Corporation, The Mall Shimla, for the construction of Ambulance Road
from Anji road to Gautam Niwas via Govt, primary School Ghora Chowki
Kms 0/00 to 0/800 Ward No-9 Kachighati Shimla, within the jurisdiction
of Shimla(MC) Forest Division, Distt. Shimla, H.P.

Madam,

This is with reference to the subject cited abaye and letter received from Nodal
Officer-cum-Addl. Pr. CCF (FCA) Vide no. Ft.48-5251/2021 /FCA(Online) dated 29/03/2022
regarding the same. In this context, seven observations were raised by the concern office,
annotated reply of which is as under:-

Point 1. The existing road is National Highway and Anji is not connected to NH 5. So the
ambulance road for the Anji is necessary for the benefit of residents of Anji and other
adjoining areas.

Point 2 The new ambulance road has been proposed to provide the immediate medical
facility to the residents in case of emergency, the gradient between the mentioned roads is
high and it is difficult for elderly and vulnerable population to commute to the mentioned

roads

Point 3 Its pertains to CF office.
Point 4 Its pertains to DFO office.
Point 5 Its pertains to DFO office.

Yours Sincarely. 4

Capltes__—

Executﬁéﬂnﬂlneer
Read & Building Department
Municipal Corporation Shimla




